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What’s New?

* May 23 Concert: We were very blessed to have
Liam Slack and his group The Very Least open up
the season with a Saturday night concert. It was a
great evening of worship and fellowship!

Evening Programs: The 715 summer at the
Boardwalk Chapel was kicked off on Saturday
night, June 13™, with the first program of the season. Week One brought in a full
schedule with the visiting group West-Mont Christian Academy led by Elijah Platchek
visiting pastor Jack Brooks and family from Kentucky, and visiting musician Dan
Meredith with SDG Music Ministries on Thursday and Friday. Uphold us in prayer as we
continue putting on programs now until Labor Day!

May/June Work Projects: The Chapel was blessed with many workers this spring who
dedicated their time and resources to help prepare the buildings for the summer.

* The fourth weekend in May, a dedicated group of young people from Trinity
Church in Hatboro, PA, led by Wes and Michele Brown came to help at the Dunn
House with painting the kitchen and halls, cleaning and scrubbing various rooms,
organizing closets, and more.

* Also around that time, the new house parents, Charlie and Elena Farrell from
Faith Bible OPC in Brick, NJ, and a former maintenance coordinator, James
Hulbert from the RPCNA in NY, assisted with room renovation, spackling and
painting, yard work, and other preparation.

* Over the fifth weekend of May, Tom Sills from MD painted part of the upstairs
Chapel apartments.

* In early June, Chris and Susan Conrad and some friends from Emmanuel Church in
Wilmington, DE, came for a few days to help at the Chapel with drama props,
cleaning, and more. The church also donated a huge amount of canned goods,
baking supplies, paper products, and cleaning supplies for the staff!

We are grateful to everyone for all of the time and effort they put into serving all of us
at the Boardwalk Chapel so that we can serve in the Lord’s name more effectively!

* Special Renovations: In addition to all of the work put in at the Chapel and the Dunn

House, the staff was also blessed with a special donation for their living quarters, which
went toward new appliances. Everyone is happy to be sharing two new refrigerators
and two new ovens. A friend of one of the staff in NJ also donated his time to come and
install a brand new front door upstairs in the Dunn House. In addition to all of that
excitement, a new clothing washer was installed, though it was not a planned change
but out of necessity due to last year’s model not making it successfully through the
winter. Take a look on Facebook for pictures of how everything has come together in
the buildings!

* Staff Activities: Coordinators and volunteer staff arrived the last week of May into early

June. After a week of moving in, getting settled, and beginning preparation for the
programs, the coordinators organized a Saturday afternoon cookout at the Cape May
Park to assist with the orientation process. Staff enjoyed a time of fellowship and
worship with one another, the new house parents, and local youth and church families.



June-July Calendar

Training: June 7-13

Pastor Jim’s Seminars
Daily 1:30-3:30PM, 7-9PM
Work Group Emmanuel
OPC from Wilmington, DE

School of Evangelism
Dr. Henry Krabbendam
Thu the 11 7:00PM
Fri the 12t 7:00PM
Sat the 13t 1:30PM

Week 1: June 13-20
Minister Jack Brooks
Church Group West-Mont
Christian Academy led by
Elijah Platchek from PA
Visiting Musician Dan
Meredith, SDG Ministry

School of Evangelism
Dr. Henry Krabbendam
Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri
11:00AM-1:00PM

Week 2: June 20-27
Minister Andrew Triolo
Church Group Sovereign
Grace from NC

Week 3: June 27-July3
Ministers Brian Sandifer
and Larry Yeager

Church Group Heritage PCA
from VA

Week 4: July 4-11
Minister Dan Adams
Church Groups New Hope
OPC, Frederick MD, and
Calvary OPC, Glenside PA
Musician Stevie Prather

* Training Week: The highlight of the training week this year was a visit from Dr. Henry
Krabbendam from Covenant College, an evangelist who ministers in Uganda. “Dr. K,”
as he is affectionately known to many, presented his School of Evangelism to the staff
and interested visitors from local churches the first week and then followed up with a
more detailed teaching for the evangelism team and visiting youth from West-Mont
Christian Academy. In addition to all of that excitement, the Director gave his regular
apologetics seminars on the Apostles’ Creed, and will continue presenting
information on worldviews throughout the summer.

* Ongoing Work: Maintenance Coordinator Rich Seither has been working on a variety
of smaller projects now that the buildings are regularly occupied. In addition to
dealing with various regular repairs, he also directed volunteers from West-Mont to
build sturdier bunk beds for the Chapel and Dunn House.

* Future Staff Housing: While the Dunn House is looking better than ever before, the
Director and Chapel Committee are continuing to look into other options for housing,
particularly when considering the desire to expand the ministry in any way possible.
Over the summer, several individuals will be exploring possibilities and checking out
some various local properties for sale.

Prayer Requests and Needs

The ministry of the Boardwalk Chapel in Wildwood is the Lord’s work and could not
continue without the faithful support of our brothers and sisters. Please consider
helping the Chapel in any way you are able.
Praises:
* Thank the Lord for bringing all the staff together for the summer and working in
their hearts and lives to prepare them for this season of ministry.
* Thank the Lord for all the renovations and repairs that have happened this spring.
Prayer Requests:
* Pray for wisdom in leadership for the Director, Coordinators, and House Parents as
they learn to work together in love and humility.
* Pray for the volunteer staff that they would serve together well this summer in the
music, drama, and evangelism teams as unto the Lord.
* Pray for the church groups and individuals who are serving alongside us.
* Pray for Wildwood and its many tourists and internationals who come for work.
Physical Needs:
* Paper products and cleaning supplies for use throughout the summer.
* Healthy nonperishable goods for staff meals.
* A printer and ink for the staff house.

Are you able to help?
Please contact Pastor Jim

or Elizabeth if you are able
to help, have questions
about any of the details, or
would like to provide ideas
or advice. We are always
happy to assist and grateful
for your faithful prayers

and ongoing support!

And Jesus came and spoke to them, saying, “All
authority has been given to Me in heaven and on
earth. Go therefore and make disciples of all the
nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father
and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, teaching
them to observe all things that | have commanded
you; and lo, | am with you always, even to the end
of the age.” Amen. (Matthew 28:18-20)




